

SULLIVAN SADDLE CLUB REG MEETING 4/7/2011

Called to order at 7:29

Board minutes read. Dusty Janish moved to accept. Tracy Janish seconded. Regular minutes read. Kelly Onder moved to accept. John Janish seconded.

Kelly Onder read treasurers report. Beginning balance \$5466.85. Ending balance \$5649.89. Mike Onder moved to accept. Alan Jones seconded.

Fair Committee Report:

No report

Show Committee Report:

Announced please sign book for attendance point. Please sign up to work at shows. Show books available. Coggins clinic 4/ /2011. Alan Jones asked to bring ladder and check PA equipment. Clean up will start at 8am. Bring tools to work with. Painting will be done. Announce Reggie Ward donated 12 older trophies for use.

Mary Burk showed Jean Ellison's donation of Quilt for year long raffle. Drawing to be held at Sept show. Tickets to be sold at \$1.

Youth Committee:

Car wash bake sale June 18 ending at 11am at Orschlens.

NDC Committee Report:

Schedule tike last year. Parade at Dam. Shooters coming for demo. They will accept donations to cover fuel cost. Indians tentative. May be pony rides. Linda Schaefer has design for t-shirts. Pre purchase only. Can add bling for \$5 extra. Set up fee \$30 for printing. Club to pay for set up. Tracy Janish moved to pay. Kelly Onder seconded. Passed. Club will cover cost. Flyer not yet complete.

Old Business:

Defib discussed and models offered by Dusty Janish. John Wildesien to check to see if can get cheaper pricing for higher cost model. Will have at next meeting. Tracy Janish moved to purchase more expensive model. Kelly Onder seconded. Passed. Discussed asking for donations to cost during shows.

Youth show at fair sign up needed. Club members will be awarded work points. Riders must sign up by June 8th to qualify for prizes. 1st through 5th trophies. Late sign ups will be eligible for trophies.

New Business:

Myra Mogdlin to be contacted about wording of "not for profit".

Asked for approval of \$40 to purchase lottery tickets for Masters' fund raiser raffle basket. Member's approve.

Discussed bathrooms being unlocked all the time during summer months so member could use while at arena. Decided vandalism could occur. Will not be unlocked.

Sara Greenstreet from Casa contacted Tracy Janish and asked if we could do a benefit horse show for them. Decided schedule too full for this year. Will discuss at a later date about next year's schedule.

Cindy Beckett discussed needing arena May 29th for final project for 4-H, Kelly moved to reserve. Mike seconded.

Dusty Janish moved to adjourn meeting. Diane Sumpter seconded. Meeting adjourned at 7:40.